
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NOTICE OF INTENT- PROPOSED NEW OR INCREASED FEES 

Ambulance Transportation Billing Rates 
Fire and Rescue Department 

 
In accordance with A.R.S. §9-499.15, notice is hereby given that the Gilbert Town 
Council will consider the following Ambulance Transportation Rates at the Regular 
Town Council Meeting on Tuesday, June 14, 2022, at 6:30 pm at the Gilbert Public 
Safety Training Facility – Atlas Auditorium, 6860 S. Power Road, Gilbert, AZ 85295. 
 
The Arizona Department of Health Services (DHS) regulates the provision of 
ambulance transportation services, including billing rates, in the state.  DHS 
performs an annual review of market and provider financial conditions to determine 
if changes in billing rates are warranted.  The most recent evaluation by DHS 
identified the need for a rate increase for providers in the Phoenix region. Based on 
the current DHS regulations Gilbert has the option of requesting several different 
rate increases.   The Gilbert Town Council will consider the options presented below. 
 
 

Proposed Ambulance Billing Rate Increase* 

 Advanced Life Support 
(per transport) 

Basic Life Support 
(per transport) 

Mileage 
(per mile) 

Standby 
(per hour) 

Option #1 $1,019.38 $908.44 $17.64 $227.12 

Option #2 $1,113.21 $991.62 $23.08 $247.90 

 
*Rates set by Arizona Department of Health Services under provisions of the issued Certificate of 
Necessity. 
 
 
DATE POSTED ON TOWN OF GILBERT WEBSITE: April 7, 2022 
 
UPDATED: DATED POSTED ON GILBERT WEBSITE: May 26, 2022 
Update needed due to modification in language in the second paragraph as 
recommended by DHS.  

https://www.azleg.gov/ars/9/00499-15.htm
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